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ALL ASSOCIATION MEMBERS 
 

 
 

Circular Letter No. 24-1852 
 
 

 
RE:  Reminder: Elimination of Carrier Hard Copy Minnesota Contractors 

Premium Adjustment Program (MCPAP) Rate Sheets Effective  
                       July 1, 2025 
 
 
 
Effective July 1, 2025, the Minnesota Workers’ Compensation Insurers Association, Inc. 
(MWCIA) will no longer provide hard copy MCPAP rate sheets to carriers.  
 
To assist in this transition, MWCIA is pleased to announce that carriers can now receive 
MCPAP credit factor information via the new WCIO Workers Compensation Construction 
Premium Adjustment Program (WCCPAP) data specification. Effective 7-1-2024, carriers 
can obtain the MCPAP credit factor information in WCCPAP format through secure FTP 
from CDX. 
  
Electronic transmission is a more cost-effective and efficient option for MWCIA, and for 
most carriers, than hard copy transmission. 
 
We ask that you distribute this circular letter to the appropriate staff to ensure that your 
personnel are aware of this change. 
 
Please direct any questions you may have concerning this item to MWCIA’s Underwriting 
Department at 952-897-1737, Option 1, or email to underwriting@mwcia.org. 
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